
CITY COUNCIL MEETING  TC \l1 "
June 25, 2018
The Faulkton City Council met in special session on June 25, 2018 in the City Hall meeting room with Finance Officer Emily Bauer and the following council members present: Linda Bartholomew, Sheilah Fischer, Chris Geiger, Danny Ramsdell, Mark Toennies, Steve Wanner.  Others present: Allen Hadrick, Jared Raethz, Val Ramsdell, Dave Speck, Corrine Weyand & Jerry Weyand. Mayor Slade Roseland called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
New Business
Maintenance Report:  Raethz stated he found a big water leak by Pearl & 13th Ave.  This will help a lot with the water loss and the web water bill.  
2018.6.77 Economic Development Subsidy:  Mayor Roseland addressed a conflict of interest with Councilwoman Bartholomew.  Bartholomew is a voting member on the Faulkton Area Economic Development Corporation Board, she will have to abstain from discussion and voting tonight.  Roseland stated prior to the three commitment to help fund a full time director, the city was contributing $10,000 a year towards a part time director.  Roseland asked for the council’s input on this issue.  Councilman Wanner stated at the December 2015 meeting when the FAEDC asked for funding of a full time director, it was stated at the meeting after the three years the FAEDC director position should be self-sufficient.  Wanner stated that not only isn’t self-sufficient, they are asking for more money per year now.  Roseland stated Wanner is correct about the statement of the position should be self-sustaining after three years.  Councilman Geiger stated FAEDC have done a lot of great things, but going forward for the city to be fiscally responsible he thinks we would need to cut back.  Geiger stated if FAEDC is wanting $50,000 for next year he doesn’t feel like he can support that, he will support something but not to the extent of $50,000.  Councilwoman Fischer agreed with Geiger.  Councilman Toennies said he felt as though he has a conflict of interest, with plumbing the new houses going into the Westside addition.  Mayor Roseland asked Toennies to abstain from discussion and voting, if Toennies felt he had a conflict of interest.  Councilman Ramsdell stated the city and FAEDC should have a plan B.  Ramsdell said there have been good things happen from FAEDC.  Ramsdell stated with the economy the way it is he doesn’t think he could vote for more than $10,000 per year right now, and the council should visit the FAEDC subsidy topic yearly.  Ramsdell stated he thinks we do need a development coordinator but not sure if it should be part time or full time.  Ramsdell also stated the city has a lot of debt and we should concentrate on paying some debt down.  Mayor Roseland stated his opinion is the city needs to go back to the $10,000 per year and visit the topic yearly.  Roseland also believes there is a spot for this position and there needs to be a plan B.  Roseland also agreed that the city has plenty of debt and $50,000 is a lot of money that could go towards debt, streets and improvements as well.  Ramsdell stated currently the position is funded until the end of the year, this could give everybody time to look into a plan B.  Roseland stated a lot of citizens have voiced their concerns about funding this position and others have said there is a need for this position.  Geiger and Fischer both said many citizens have also voiced their concerns about the council spending $50,000 towards this position.  Roseland asked if anybody in attendance would like to speak.  Dave Speck stated he believes the city should be in charge of this position and they should answer to the city council board.  Jerry Weyand stated when you are using public tax money you have to be accountable to a board to show how the money is being spent.  Corrine Weyand stated there needs to be a way to track the money to show it’s being spent the way it’s supposed to be spent.  Councilman Wanner motioned that the city budget $10,000 for 2019 budget year and visit the amount on a year to year basis, Ramsdell seconded the motion.  Members voting aye were: Wanner, Ramsdell, Fischer and Geiger.  Bartholomew and Toennies abstained.  Motion carried.                     
2019 Budget Planning:  Mayor Roseland stated Raethz doesn’t have any big ticket items needed for this year.  Roseland said maybe in the next couple years a truck and 4 wheeler might be needed.  Roseland suggested maybe we look at paying some debt down.  There is an outstanding balance on one loan of $96,850.88 which the council could look at paying off.  Raethz stated for next year they are looking at a trailer.  Raethz also suggested the city start purchasing new water meters.  Raethz would like to phase out the meters over the several years.  Raethz thought maybe purchasing 100 meters a year until they are all replaced.  Raethz would like to get some streets asphalted when the state works on highway 212.  Ramsdell asked Raethz to do some work on the streets before the WWD celebration this weekend.  Roseland stated we are waiting for FEMA to approve the grant for the storm shelter and suggests the city use $50,000 from the capital outlay for the city’s portion of the grant next year.  Roseland also said we need to look at budgeting money into a capital outlay account for a new pump house in the future.  Roseland stated he is speaking with the landowner on purchasing more land for the rubble site.  Councilwoman Bartholomew brought up concerns about the airport study.  Roseland stated we will have to address those concerns after the study in complete.  Bauer stated she didn’t have any big purchases for next year.  Additional garbage containers and new Faulkton banners as the old ones are needing to be replaced.  Roseland stated the swimming pool will be sandblasted this fall.  Councilman Ramsdell asked the council if they would budget more money towards the fireworks fund.  Roseland stated currently $4,000 is being budgeted towards fireworks.      
2018.6.78 Adjournment: There being no other business to come before the council, the meeting adjourned on a motion by Councilman Toennies, seconded by Ramsdell. Motion carried.  Time: 7:35 p.m. 
___________________________                                           ____________________________

Slade Roseland, Mayor                                                          Emily Bauer, Finance Officer     
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